Staff Memo

Date: November 30, 2012
From: Cindy Starling and Pamela Purnell

To: All IYP-E Staff

RE: Staff Meeting Info

1. Holiday Party/Winter Training: Due to the way this year’s school holiday calendar falls, our annual winter training and holiday party will have to be done separately. The holiday party will be December 19th @12n during which time we will do our gift exchange, socialize and have lunch. Please put your name on the sign up sheet if you are planning on attending so that we can have a head count for food. The mandatory training will be January 3rd from 8:30a-5pm. 
2. Vacation Request: The holidays are rapidly approaching so if you are planning on taking time off please place your leave request in my box no later than December 7th. 
3. Service Tally Sheet: Please remember that you need to note all visits/outings and phone calls on the service tally sheet located in the Participants file.
4. Point Sheets: Please remember to sign the point sheet in the space provided after completing the point totals for your shift. Remember one of the things the CARF Reviewer noted was that we were not consistent with our signatures on some of our documents/forms. Also please remember that the Participants are supposed to carry their point sheets with them at all times so that you can award or deduct points at the moment of the behavior.
5. Discharge/Intake: Please ensure that when completing a discharge or intake, that you are double checking all forms for completion of signatures. Again as previously stated, the CARF Reviewer noted we were not consistent with our signatures on our forms/documents. One way to ensure completion is to go back over the file after you have put it together checking for blank spaces and/or missed signatures. Please remember to go over the entire Parent Pack prior to the parents leaving the shelter. 
6. Snack Privileges: While the Behavior Management Program will be one of our training topics in January, I want to remind everyone that snacks out of the behavior management cabinet/achievement cabinet can only be purchased at afternoon snack if the Participants have their privileges. Furthermore, at no time are points to be used to purchase seconds or thirds at dinner (food is a right not a privilege). If the children want seconds and there is enough food to go around, then by all means give the children seconds however we do not give thirds regardless of the amt of food left over.  

7. Meal Preparation: Please be advised that staff needs to continue to prepare the meal on the menu for the date a. The only time there should be a meal substitution is if the food hasn’t been made available for staff to prepare.  

8. LMA: While I understand that the weather is changing, please be advised that even when it is chilly outside the Participants are to be allowed to go out and do LMA. If it is cold (48 degrees or colder) than they are to do LMA inside with DDR or the Kinex. You also have the option of putting in a workout tape or leading them in aerobics.

9. Employee Survey: Please be advised that the employee survey results are posted on the staff board.
Thank you in advance,

Pam Purnell
Residential Supervisor
Please sign the signature sheet attesting to your receipt of this letter.

